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P.O. Box 24030, Bullfrog Postal Outlet, Guelph ON N1E 6V8 

www.royalcityquiltersguild.ca 

 

Guild Meeting 

Tuesday, November 11, 2014 

Three Willows United Church, 577 Willow Rd., Guelph 
   

6:30 Doors and Library Open  Checklist     Name Tag 

 Membership Table Open      Library Card 

 Monthly Library Book Sale      Return Library Books (overdue $1/month) 

7:00 Opening  Remarks        $$$ for library book sale 

 Program – Céleste Compion      $$$ for Workshops  

 Show & Share        Show & Share Form (on last page) 

           Canadian Tire money (always welcome) 

Guests are welcome for a fee of $5.       Food Bank (always welcome) 

  

This Monthės Program 
We’re counting down the days until our November meeting when we host Céleste Compion and her talk "The 

Bolt and the Beautiful - The Shweshwe Saga". 
 

Born and raised in Cape Town, South Africa, Céleste comes from a family of sewing and knitting enthusiasts. 

She started learning needle crafts from the age of 5 and was introduced to quilting in 1985 when she joined a 

small weekly quilting group. By 1999 Céleste had started a group of her own and taught quilting and 

patchwork both in her home and in a sewing store. In 2001 she moved to Canada and has lived in beautiful 

Elora since arriving.  
 

Coincidentally enough, Céleste became a member of our Royal City Quilters' Guild but for several years, all 

handcraft took a back seat to the demands of settling and making a new life as an immigrant. She now admits 

to being immersed in the world of textiles like never before and is driven by her passion for the beautiful 

creativity found in South Africa. Céleste aims to teach more people and encourage enthusiasm by importing 

and distributing Shweshwe to North America. 

Cyndy Maltby 
 

Programs Planned for the Remainder of our Guild Year: 
 

December – 50 Fingers 

January – Demo Night 

February – Henny Bremmer 

 

March – Member Spot Light  

April – Jim Wilford 

May – Jennifer Houlden 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.royalcityquiltersguild.ca/
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Our Presidentės Message 
For all of you who attended October’s meeting, I’m sure you enjoyed Bonnie 

Murdoch’s wonderful and colourful trunk show. The choice of colours and 

patterns in her quilts were a joy to see. 
 

Did you get a chance to sign up for any of our quilting groups? These small 

individual groups such as “quilt to complete”, “art quilts”, and “tinners”, just 

to name a few, are a great way to meet new friends and exchange ideas, and 

thoughts on quilting.  Consider signing up for one of these groups, or 

starting a new one.   
 

How about those mini quilts?  What a great display Barb had going on at the back of the room during our last 

meeting. And to think that these minis for the show will be displayed at all of our meetings, up to and just 

before our quilt show. Anyone can make a mini. They are fun and quick to do and you could win a lucky draw 

just for doing so! How fun is that! 
 

Thanks to Cheryl and her helpers for setting up the RCQG stash bust at October’s meeting. There was quite a 

gathering of members around her tables, anxious to seek out that special piece of fabric they had always been 

looking for. I was lucky to pick up a few great pieces for myself.   
 

Enjoy this great fall weather. See you all soon. 

Joanne Ariss 

Library 
I won't be at the November meeting (or the January meeting), but the Library will be open as usual.  I'll be 

sewing non-stop in Florida except when I'm walking on the beach!  At the December meeting I hope to have a 

dozen new books to provide you with inspiration for the coming year.  I'll be posting some reviews in the 

December newsletter. For now, here are the titles you can look forward to: 
 

 Lovely Landscape Quilts: Using Strings and Scraps to Piece and Appliqué Scenic Quilts by Cathy Geier 

 Quick Column Quilts: Make 12+ Bold and Beautiful Designs in Half the Time by Nancy Zieman 

 Simple Super One-Patch Quilts by Pat Yamin (Pat will be a speaker during our anniversary year) 

 Mi Amor Legacy Appliqué by Heinisch 

 Shape by Shape: Free Motion Quilting with Angela Walters by Angela Walters 

 Scrappy Bits Appliqué: Fast & Easy Fusible Quilts by Shannon Brinkley 

 Color Play by Joen Woelfrom 

 A Quilters' Mixology: Shaking Up Curved Piecing by Angela Pingel 

 Quilt Me!: Inspirational Fabrics to Create over 20 Beautiful Quilts by Jane Brocket 

 The Ultimate Guide to Art Quilting by Linda Seward 

 Quilting the New Classics : 20 Inspired Quilt Projects, Traditional to Modern by Michele Muska 
 

As always, send an email to me at lmlmarso@gmail.com and let me know if you would like one of these set 

aside for you at the December meeting.   

          Laurel Marsolais 

Membership 
The Guild Directory has been sent for publication and will be available soon. Therefore, if you have not paid 
for this yearôs membership please note that your name will not be in this directory.   
                             Monica Bell 
 
 

mailto:lmlmarso@gmail.com
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Workshops at our Guild 

If you are interested in any of the workshops listed below but have not yet signed up, please take the time to 

come to the table at the back of the meeting room either before the meeting or during the break at a guild 

meeting. You must pay for the workshop when you register. One of the Workshop Committee Members will 

be there to answer questions, take payment or hear suggestions for future workshops.  

 

Saturday, November 22, 2014 ð Jackie Syer, ò3 Quilt Stash Busteró, $40 

The Jackie Syer workshop is fast approaching and runs November 22nd from 10 am to 4 pm in the church. This 

workshop is a 3-quilt stash-buster. If you were notified that you have a space please bring your payment of 

$40 to the November meeting. Instructions were emailed to those on the list. If you can’t come to the meeting 

please email me at jlonderv@uoguelph.ca to make payment arrangements.  

 

Saturday, January 31, 2015 ð Maggie Vanderweit, òCurves, Wedges & Wonky Log Cabinsó, $40 

This is a really fun, hands-on workshop where you will learn how to make quilts using 

irregular and often unplanned shapes. Maggie will teach her techniques in this class and you 

are then free to apply them as you wish in a project. You will learn to cut and sew effortless, 

graceful curves, discover many ways to use wedge shapes and also learn to create varieties of 

log cabin blocks. This is a great bridge class between traditional and contemporary quilting 

and is appropriate for all skill levels.     www.stonethreads.com     

              

Saturday, June 7, 2014 ð Morning:      òHow to Finish a Quiltó with Stephanie Moddison, $20  

       ð Afternoon:   òPhotographing your Quiltsó with Scott Schau, $20 
 

In the morning you will learn a range of methods for finishing quilts such as squaring off, borders (widths, how 

many, when not to have a border), binding, facing, hanging, etc.  

In the afternoon you will learn about photographing your finished quilting projects. No fancy cameras are 

required for this workshop.  
 

Members can sign up for one or both of these workshops.  

                          Jane Londerville    jlonderv@uoguelph.ca  

 

òQuilts: A World of Beautyó ð The Annual Judged Show of the International Quilt Association 

Houston, November 2, 2014 

Winners can be viewed at  www.quilts.org/winners.html    https://www.facebook.com/QuiltFestival  
 

  

mailto:jlonderv@uoguelph.ca
http://www.stonethreads.com/
mailto:jlonderv@uoguelph.ca
http://www.quilts.org/winners
https://www.facebook.com/QuiltFestival
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Mini Quilt Raffle & Silent Auction 

at our May 2015 Quilt Show 

  

Oh my! Did you see the lovely mini quilts that were donated for our 2015 Quilt Show? What a wonderful 

variety of red and white, pink and green, scrappy, paper pieced, 3D appliqué, beaded and even tasselled. The 

picture below shows all twenty that were received at the October meeting. That brings our mini total to 37, 

with lots of promises of more to come.  
 

Everyone who donates a mini is entered into the monthly prize draw with one ballot for each mini donated. 

Don’t fret, if you don’t win the month draw. All ballots are automatically included in a second chance prize 

draws to be held at the April 2015 meeting. You read that right, draws, more than one! Congratulations to 

Barbara O’Cleirigh who won the prize draw this month.  
 

Keep those minis coming! 
 

 
 

If you are stuck for inspiration, how about Half Square Triangles (HSTs)? Whether you put two squares right 

sides together and then draw lines diagonally and cut apart once sewn or sew ¼” around outside of four sides 

then cut diagonally twice, an HST is easy and fun to make. Once you have 9, 12 or 16 made, you can play with 

the layout such as triangles, pinwheels or broken dishes. There are so many options from one block! Check out 

the free 2-minute YouTube video on Super-Speedy Half Square Triangles by Jenny Doan of the Missouri Star 

Quilt Company at http://youtu.be/k5_Y5aanFwM. The longer video is available to buy through Craftsy. For free 

quilt block patterns see www.quilterscache.com. Once you get started searching the internet, it’s hard to stop!  
 

We, Stephanie and Barbara, will be working on HST variations to show you in November. We can hardly wait 

to see what you’ve been working on too!  
 

Good luck and happy sewing!       Stephanie Moddison & Barbara Jordan 

  

http://youtu.be/k5_Y5aanFwM
http://www.quilterscache.com/
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Quilt of the Month Program 

As explained in last month’s Newsletter, each month (for 8 months) you will get a new pattern to help you use 

up your stash. When you complete a quilt top you will be eligible to enter your name into a draw for great 

gifts. There will be 8 draws. Technically, you could have 8 chances to win a prize if you complete all 8 Quilt of 

the Month patterns. But don’t fret, if you only complete the top of one quilt, your name will still be entered.  

Good luck to everyone who enters. 
 

I am pleased to say that 81 of you have decided to take the plunge with this program. The more stash you 

use, the more you can buy!!!  
 

PPD (Past Presidentės Day) aka PPM 

Saturday, February 28th, 2015 
 

This time around we are changing the routine. You will be working on your “Quilt of the Month” or a project 

of your choosing.  We will not be doing a mystery quilt. 
 

Once again we will provide you with lunch, snacks, tea & coffee.  Jackie James, Nancy McNab, Barbara Jordan 

and I will help you with your pressing and any unsewing that may be needed.  
 

Don’t forget to sign up for this great day, even if your name goes on the waiting list. Remember, we have had 

two of these days in past.  If enough of you sign up, another date will then be determined. 

Susan Harrington 

Some Pictures taken at the October Meeting 

 
Bev Matson 

 
Joan Hett 

 
Joy Lefneski 

 
Jean Hilborn 

 
Diane Black 

 
Bonnie Murdoch, Guest Speaker 



Royal City Quilters’ Guild Page 6 of 12    November 2014 
  

 

Community Outreach 
 

Spotlight on the Sexual Assault/Domestic Violence Care & Treatment Centre at Guelph General Hospital 
 

This program provides crisis services to people (regardless of age or gender) who have experienced sexual 

assault and/or domestic violence (e.g. from an intimate partner abuse within the past twelve months). An 

individual arriving at the Care Centre may receive a physical examination, treatment of injuries, medications to 

prevent sexually transmitted diseases, information on pregnancy and/or the choice to complete the Sexual 

Assault Evidence Kit. The Care Team also offers emotional support, crisis counseling and safety planning, and 

will arrange follow-up care for both the individual and other family members as needed.    
 

Our Guild has been supporting this initiative for many years and every year our members generously produce 

between 40 and 50 comfort quilts that are presented to a representative of the Centre every June.  Betty Slack, 

Program Facilitator and Sexual Assault Nurse, laughed as she said “It’s overwhelming to receive them all at 

once! We store the quilts in every available nook and cranny, on our desks, in filing cabinets and in the 

examination room. We always try to have a couple of the labels displayed to let people know who has made 

them for us and then we can explain how they get used. The quilts are quite the conversation starters!”  
 

Q ð Who receives our quilts and how does that process happen?  

A ð The vast majority of our quilts are used for youths, mostly female (85%), but there is an emerging male 

contingent. The Centre does not have resources to treat babies under the age of 2 years. Therefore, any 

suspected cases are referred to Hamilton. With respect to young children, ages 2 to 11 years, the Centre’s 

protocol is to prepare the examination room with a quilt and stuffed animal on the bed before the child 

arrives for her or his examination. These will accompany the child upon their departure. Note that fewer than 

12 incidents are reported for this age group annually. The older youths, ages 12 to 19 years, typically receive a 

quilt only after the successful completion of their incident counseling program. This is a type of ‘graduation’ 

reward and they choose the quilt that they like best. Occasionally, at the discretion of the nurse or social 

worker, a quilt may be given to a grieving family member or as a provision to a woman being immediately 

referred to a domestic violence shelter (without personal belongings), as a gesture of compassion. Betty can’t 

emphasize the importance of our quilts enough. She said “They create a huge, positive memory for the clients. 

They are literally being wrapped in a big hug! We truly and deeply appreciate the service your group provides 

to us. The quilts are all so beautiful and such a comfort to our patients.”  
 

Q ð How many quilts are needed each year?   

A ð We need as many as the Guild members can provide. We use them all, each year, and the need, 

unfortunately, is continually growing. Current statistics around sexual abuse indicate that 1 in 4 girls and 1 in 5 

boys will experience abuse before their 18th birthday! Betty stated that the reporting of incidents is still quite 

low (less than 30%) because there is always denial that something like this would happen in your home and 

pretending that it hasn’t or won’t occur again is a defensive tactic. Public awareness campaigns in the media 

and through schools is helping reduce the societal and family stigma associated with reporting abuse and we 

are seeing number of reported assaults increase as a result.  
 

Q ð Is there a time of year when quilts are needed more than at other times? 

A ð The frequency of incidents that the Care Centre needs to address is hard to predict. It may ‘average’ five to 

six incidents each month for a couple of months, then spike for reasons unknown. The months designated for 

Domestic Violence Awareness (November) and Domestic Violence Awareness (May) usually see an increase in 

clientele and other ‘anecdotal evidence’ suggests University events (e.g. Homecoming Weekend). Brutally hot 

weather spells and full moons are just as likely to send more cases to the hospital. “There is no real rhyme or 

reason”, says Betty. Changing the delivery of our quilts to a quarterly or monthly basis would help with both 

storage concerns at the Centre as well as introduce ‘fresh’ designs for client selections.  
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Q ð Are there any preferred colours? 

A ð A variety of colours is always desirable. It gives the selection process a bit of ‘fun’ for staff and clients. The 

choice of fabrics should represent an emphasis on young people (e.g. not too ‘babyish’ or too ‘old’) and, 

ideally, be appropriate for both genders, in terms of ‘themes’.   An eye-catching design is more important than 

colour. Betty Slack enjoys her work. “I actually get time to be a nurse. I have a client in my care for whatever 

time is necessary to address their needs, such as treat their physical needs or just simply listen, with dignity 

and compassion. I help them through a difficult situation and develop a plan of action for the next few hours, 

days or weeks. I know, as a result, that when they leave they are in a much better place than when they 

arrived.  They are grateful for our help and, even though something bad has taken place, there is now a new 

memory of something positive and hopeful to focus on. Your quilts help them through that journey.” 
 

Q ð What are the specifics for making a Comfort Quilt? 

A ð Size:  54” wide x 66” long (e.g. “wrappable”) 

      Colour:  variety is key 

      Design:  eye-catching; gender-neutral (preferred); age-appropriate (e.g. teens) 

Cheryl Cowan 

2014 Calendar  

Ongoing Exhibit until January 11, 2015 ð Breaking Free: The Fibre Art of Lyn Barrett-Cowan 
 

Wellington County Museum & Archives, 0536 Wellington Road 18, Fergus ON 

(between Fergus and Elora ) 

Lyn Barrett-Cowan is a Fergus fibre artist of extraordinary vision whose 

abstract quilt designs are created outside of the usual conventions, breaking 

free from the traditional quilting designs. Drawing from her own life 

experiences, spirituality and of nature, Lyn takes us on a personal journey of 

exploration that will delight and intrigue viewers. The picture shows Lyn next 

to “Rock Series #2” currently on exhibit.  
http://www.wellington.ca/en/discover/resources/museum_and_archives/June__Circa_2014.pdf 

 

Ongoing Exhibit until November 9 ð Stitches across Time, Dufferin County Museum & Archives 

936029 Airport Road, Mulmur, ON L9V 0L3 (between Shelburne and Alliston) 

The Museum is once again presenting the exhibition Stitches across Time. Continuing the theme of the first 

Stitches across Time exhibit in 2011, the exhibition will celebrate the tradition and history of textile arts. The 

Dufferin County Museum & Archives invites submissions for a national juried exhibition of fibre art works 

inspired by a new selection of six historical pieces from the museum’s extensive collection of artefacts.   

http://www.stitchesacrosstime.com/index.htm  
 

 

Ongoing Exhibit until November 30 ð World of Threads Festival 

Queen Elizabeth Park Community & Cultural Centre, 2302 Bridge Road, Oakville ON 

Admission is free to Festival Exhibitions.   See website for hours. http://www.worldofthreadsfestival.com/  

Featuring 97 artists from Australia, Canada, France, Hungary, Germany, Japan, Mexico, New Zealand, UK and 

USA.   The Festival is one of the most vibrant fibre arts festivals in the world.  

https://www.facebook.com/pages/World-of-Threads-Festival-of-Contemporary-Fibre-Art/176074612433125 
 

November 14 (10-6) & 15 (10-5) ð A Celebration of Quilts XII, York Heritage Quilt Guild 

Quilt Show, Toronto Botanical Garden, 777 Lawrence Avenue East, Toronto ON 

Admission $7 in advance, $10 at the door 

http://yhqg.org/quiltshow2014/index.html  

If you have any questions, please contact ajanecramer@hotmail.com or president@yhqg.org  
 

 

http://www.wellington.ca/en/discover/resources/museum_and_archives/June__Circa_2014.pdf
http://www.stitchesacrosstime.com/index.htm
http://www.worldofthreadsfestival.com/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/World-of-Threads-Festival-of-Contemporary-Fibre-Art/176074612433125
http://yhqg.org/quiltshow2014/index.html
mailto:ajanecramer@hotmail.com
mailto:president@yhqg.org
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2015 Calendar  
February 27, 2015 ð Deadline for entries for The Grand National Quilt Show, Kitchener (May to September) 
Go to http://www.grandnationalquiltshow.ca for instructions and entry forms.   
 

March 1 ð Call for Artists: Remembering In Flanders Fields Art Exhibition 

Commemorative Juried Art Show at the Guelph Civic Museum, on display Spring and Summer 2015 

Deadline – Sunday, March 1st, 2015 at 11:59pm. 

Open to residents of the City of Guelph and Wellington County.  

For further information, see http://guelph.ca/2014/09/call-artists-remembering-flanders-fields-art-exhibition, call the 

museum at 519-836-1221 or email jessical.gibson@guelph.ca.  
 

April 24 (10-6) & 25 (10-4) ð Off the Wall and Under the Covers, Mississauga Quilt Show 

Burnhamthorpe Community Centre, 1500 Gullenden Drive, Mississauga 

We will have a Merchant mall, member’s boutique, a mini quilt draw and a raffle quilt.  

http://www.mississaugaquiltersguild.ca/quilt-show.html 
 

May 1 & 2 ð RCQG 2015 Quilt Show, Guelph  

Our 2015 Quilt Show will be hosted at Three Willows United Church.   

 

May 10 to September 27 ð The Grand National Quilt Show, Kitchener 

Joseph Schneider Haus Historical Site, 466 Queen Street South, Kitchener, ON, N2G 1W7 

Quilt artists from across Canada are challenged to capture in their quilt art some design that suggests the 

theme of “Connections”.   www.grandnationalquiltshow.ca      

 

June 4 ð 6 ð Quilt Canada 2015, Lethbridge AB 

Workshops by:  Weeks Ringle, Margie Davidson, Kathy Tidswell, Cindy Needham, Karen Henry  
http://www.canadianquilter.com/events/quilt-canada-2015.php  
 

June 6 & 7 (10-4) ð Stitching Among Friends Quilt Show, Quilting Corners Guild, Alliston 

Alliston Curling Rink, 52 Albert Street, Free and Handicap Parking 

Admission $5, Quilts, Tea Room, Quilt Raffle, Bed Turning and Cradle Turning, Demonstrations, Mini Auction, 

Wall-hangings, Quilted Apparel, Merchant Mall, Penny Auction 

http://aqcguild.edublogs.org/quilt-show-2013   
 

Canadian Quiltersõ Association   http://www.canadianquilter.com/index.php   Here you will find a list of 

Quilt Professionals, Canadian Events / Guild Quilt Shows, Awards, Galleries, Sponsors, Shops and Shopping. 

ęNightscapeĚ Royal City Quiltersė Guild  

2015 Quilt Show Challenge 
The Owl Fabric was chosen to challenge quilters to think outside the box. 

Nightscape is your interpretation of what the landscape might look like at night.  

Your piece must contain substantial amounts of both challenge fabrics –

Stonehenge Fright Night Owl Fabric and Artisan Spirit Shimmer Yellow Fabric. 

There are 2 other fabrics available to compliment the challenge fabrics. They are 

Artisan Spirit Shimmer Black and Silver and Stonehenge Purple Mineral. Triangle 

Sewing has all the fabrics in stock should you need to buy more. The Quilt Show 

Challenge Committee has samples of all 4 fabrics to show at each meeting. Kits 

with the two fat quarter challenge fabrics are available at each meeting for $15.00. 

Monica Bell 

 

http://www.grandnationalquiltshow.ca/
http://guelph.ca/2014/09/call-artists-remembering-flanders-fields-art-exhibition/
mailto:jessical.gibson@guelph.ca
http://www.mississaugaquiltersguild.ca/quilt-show.html
http://www.grandnationalquiltshow.ca/
http://www.canadianquilter.com/events/quilt-canada-2015.php
http://aqcguild.edublogs.org/quilt-show-2013/
http://www.canadianquilter.com/index.php
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Membersė Business Directory 

Joan Hug-Valeriote  Horizons Quilting 
 

I am a longarm quilter, teacher and Visiting Artist in Education for the Ontario Arts Council.   
I offer classes and workshops, lectures and trunk shows.  

Contact me at 519-836-9388.        jhugval@horizonsquilting.ca          http://horizonsquilting.ca  

Linda deVries    The Common Thread 
 

I provide long-arm quilting services (edge-to-edge, custom). Rates start at two cents per square inch. Your quilt will 
usually be finished within two weeks.  The picture is a reverse appliqué wall hanging that I have done. I 
will stitch the design on your material, sell you one already stitched (ready for you to cut out) or sell 
them stitched and cut out. They make great one-of-a-kind gifts. Sizes vary according to your wishes.  
Please contact me to discuss what you would like. Prices start at $25.  
 

Contact me  at  519- 836- 2718 or lindaslongarming@gmail.com. 

Norah McGuire-McLeod   Sew Little Time 
 

I provide long-arm quilting services and have a great selection of quilting fabrics, wide backings, patterns and quilt kits 
ŦƻǊ ǎŀƭŜ ƻƴƭƛƴŜΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŦƛŎ ŦŀōǊƛŎΣ ōƻƻƪ ƻǊ ǇŀǘǘŜǊƴΣ ƭŜǘ ƳŜ ƪƴƻǿΦ LŦ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ƛǘ ƛƴ ǎǘƻŎƪΣ L ǿƛƭƭ try to 
get it for you.    My website is http://www.sewlittletime.info/About-Us.html.    Contact me  at  sewlittletime@sentex.ca. 

Alma Laidlaw      Sew Fancy Inc.  
 

Sew Fancy in Guelph is your premier Canadian source for specialty sewing supplies. We carry those hard to find 
supplies including quilting rulers, patterns, notions, fabrics, embroidery supplies for Sashiko, goldwork, silk ribbon, 
smocking, heirloom sewing, tatting supplies, specialty threads, Swarovski crystals and lots of the latest tools. Please call 

me to schedule a time for your visit.    Contact me  at  519-824-4127    www.sewfancy.com  

Maureen Kay        Fabric Dyeing    
 

I am an art quilter and fabric dye artist. The techniques I use are ice-dyeing, Hawaiian and Shibori. I have my own hand-
dyed fabrics for sale and also conduct fabric-dying workshops in my home studio during the warmer months.  
Contact me at mgbkay@sympatico.ca   

Colleen Hunter    Hunterõs Helping Hand Inc. 

I can help you declutter and organize your home or office, help you pack/unpack for a move, help you disperse the 
contents of an estate, help you sell/donate/recycle those things you no longer need or want. I have been known to cut 
lawns and clean windows. If you can use an extra ǇŀƛǊ ƻŦ ƘŀƴŘǎΣ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ Ŏŀƭƭ ƳŜ ŀǘ рмф-362-0844. 

hhhand@sympatico.ca  

Louise Marshall   Tuscan Extra-Virgin Olive Oil 

 

This is very flavourful Tuscan olive oil. The olives were grown in Italy and pressed within hours of 

harvest. The oil is available in 100 ml ($7) and 500 ml ($28) sizes.  

www.edenhill.ca 

louise.marshall@edenhill.ca 

Brigitte Dimock    Online Etsy Store 
 

Clockwork Rummage is an online Etsy store owned by my friend, Melisa 

Boyle, and me. We sell vintage home décor, folk art, toys and much more. 

Check back often as we regularly add new items. Visit our store at 

http://www.etsy.com/shop/ClockworkRummage?ref=search_shop_redirect  

We are located in the Guelph area so pick-up or delivery can be arranged to 

avoid shipping costs.  If you want to arrange for pick-up or delivery to avoid 

shipping costs, please contact me at clockworkrummage@gmail.com before 

       you place your online order.   

mailto:jhugval@horizonsquilting.ca
http://horizonsquilting.ca/
mailto:lindaslongarming@gmail.com
mailto:sewlittletime@sentex.ca
http://www.sewfancy.com/
mailto:mgbkay@sympatico.ca
mailto:hhhand@sympatico.ca
http://www.edenhill.ca/
mailto:louise.marshall@edenhill.ca
http://www.etsy.com/shop/ClockworkRummage?ref=search_shop_redirect
mailto:clockworkrummage@gmail.com
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Royal City Quiltersô Guild Standing Rules                                Updated/Revised October 2014 

 

         I.    GUILD MEETINGS, FEES & BUSINESS INFORMATION 

1. Guild Meetings will be held on the second Tuesday of each month from September to June.   

2. The annual membership fee will be $40 per person. New members joining after February 1
st
 will be 

charged a reduced fee of $25 for the balance of the term.  A junior membership (age 16 and under) will 

be $25. 

3. Guest fees for Guild meetings will be $5. When a meeting includes a special guest speaker, guest fees 

will be determined at the discretion of the Executive.   

4. The Guild will maintain a bank account. The bank account is presently situated at the TD Canada Trust 

Branch on the corner of Edinburgh and Stone Road, Guelph.     

5. All Guild cheques will require two signatures, the Treasurer plus either the President or Vice-President.    

6. The Guild will have a post office box in a central location.  Presently it is situated at the Shoppers Drug 

Mart on Eramosa Road, Guelph.      

7. The position of “Past Treasurer” has been created in the event that the current Treasurer is unable to 

carry out the duties. The Past Treasurer does not have signing authority and will only attend Executive 

meetings when the current Treasurer is absent.    
  

I I.   NEWSLETTER AND MEMBERSHIP 

1. If a member chooses to be a “newsletter only member”, that member will pay one half of a full annual 

guild membership. That member will not receive a guild membership card or library card.     

2. Paid advertisements will not be run in the Guild newsletter.  Once a year, e.g. November, a Business 

Directory of guild members’ businesses (quilting or not) will be published in the Newsletter. This will 

not be a specific advertisement but will be a list of the businesses with name, location, contact 

information and a short comment on the business itself.     

3. Any member who does not renew his/her membership by the October meeting will be dropped from the 

mailing list. 

4. The guild requires each member submitting quilt items into the upcoming Guild Quilt Show to be a 

member in good standing.    
 

III.   EXECUTIVE MEETINGS AND PROTOCOLS 
1. Minutes of the Executive meeting will be sent to the President, Vice President and Newsletter Chair by 

email within seven days following the Executive meeting.     

2. A quorum for the transaction of business at the Executive meetings shall be 50% plus one of the elected 

officers of the Guild.     

3. At the beginning of each program year, the Executive will approve a budget for each committee to use 

in carrying out its Guild responsibilities.  If additional funds are required throughout the year, the 

Committee Chair must apply to the Executive for the needed funds.     

4. In the case of a Standing Committee with Co-Chairs, they must declare to the Secretary at the 

beginning of each Executive meeting who will be the voting member. Both are welcome to attend 

Executive meetings and receive the minutes.     

5. Major motions affecting Guild members that are passed at Executive meetings will be published in the 

newsletter.  The President or Secretary will provide the specific newsletter submission to the 

Newsletter Editor in writing.  

6. Get Well and Sympathy cards will be sent by the Secretary or President at their discretion.     

7. The immediate Past President, in conjunction with the Secretary, shall revise and update the Guild 

Standing Rules annually.  The revision will be completed by the October Executive meeting so that the 

Standing Rules can be published in the November newsletter.     

8. The Nominating Committee will function all year. Prospective Executive members will commit to 

attend the majority of Executive meetings during their term of office.       
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9. Urgent Decision Protocol:   The President, or in his/her absence the Vice-President, will consult with 

the Vice-President and the Past President to decide if the issue is urgent. When it is deemed urgent, and 

a consensus has been reached on how to handle the situation, the member or members who have 

brought forward the situation will be notified of the decision. At the next executive meeting, the 

President, or in his/her absence the Vice-President, will notify the other Executive members of the 

circumstances pertaining to the matter and the decision that was reached to address or resolve it.  

10. In the event of inclement weather, the President, or in his/her absence the Vice-President, and the 

Program Chair will confer and make a decision about cancelling a Guild meeting in sufficient time to 

send out a mass email and notify CJOY of the cancellation.  The Newsletter or Membership Chair will 

be asked to send out the mass email.   
 

IV.   PROGRAM AND WORKSHOPS 

1. If a speaker is selling merchandise, the Guild will not pay mileage or a speaker’s fee.  In this instance, 

an honorarium may be given to a vendor/speaker at the discretion of the Executive. This decision will 

be made at an executive meeting prior to the speaker’s visit. The contract/letter sent to a speaker (who 

is not a vendor) will stipulate the mileage amount to be paid and the speaker will have agreed to this at 

the time of booking.  Fees for guild speakers will be determined by the Program Chair and will fall 

within the Program’s budget.     

2. Guild members teaching workshops for the Guild will be paid a minimum of $25 per hour.     

3. Fees for Guild workshops will be established by the number of attendees and the cost of both the room 

rental and the instructor’s fees.      

4. Workshop Committee members may participate in workshops without paying the registration fee (only 

if there is space permitting). If space is not available, Workshop Committee members (other than the 

Chair who will be present) may audit the class. The number of Workshop Committee members at the 

class is subject to the discretion of the Chair/Co-Chairs. Additional fees, such as kits and extra 

materials, must be purchased by the participating Workshop Committee members.     
 

V.   LIBRARY AND OTHER FUND-RAISING 

1. The Library shall charge a late fee of $1 per item per month for overdue items. Members must pay to 

replace items that have been damaged or lost.     

2. Canadian Tire money will be collected and used towards the purchase of miscellaneous supplies (i.e. 

extension cords, irons or other incidental materials).    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

                                                                                                Executive Meeting 
  Location:  367 Woodlawn Rd, Unit 9 

 

 

       Monday, November 17
th

      

          7:00 pm to 9:00 pm 

 

Guild Meetings 
Three Willows Church 

 

Tuesday,  November 11
th

  

Tuesday, December 9
th

  
 

Meetings are the 2
nd

 Tuesday of each month 

from September to June, 7-9 pm. 
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Show and Share 

Show and Share is such an important, inspiring, exciting part of our Guild meetings. If you have a UFO, a 

finished top or even a finished quilt, weõd love to see it. Please do not hesitate to bring your wonderful piece 

of love and share your story with us. Donõt be shy! Whether you are a newbie or an experienced quilter, we 

love to be inspired by all! 

Please complete this form and bring it to the meeting if you plan on showing a quilt for òShow and Shareó. 

------------------------------------------------------------- 
RCQG Show and Share Information and Agreement 

 

Date: __________________ Name of Piece: ____________________________________________ 

Quilter(s): ________________________________________________________________________ 

Pattern Source / Inspiration / Designer: _________________________________________________ 

Brief Description:  

     Size (approximate): _____________________________________________________________ 

     Main Colours: __________________________________________________________________ 

     Quilt Style: (pieced, appliqué, art, etc.) _______________________________________________ 

     Quilting Method and by whom: (hand, machine, long arm) ________________________________   

      _____________________________________________________________________________ 

     Other:  ________________________________________________________________________ 

Would you like to receive an email photo of your quilt?       Yes____ No____ 

     Email Address: _________________________________________________________________ 

Do you agree to allow a photo of you and your quilt to appear on our website?      Yes____No____ 

Do you agree to allow a photo of you and your quilt to appear in the newsletter?   Yes____No____ 

------------------------------------------------------------- 
 


